
 
Nathan Hale LaCrosse Meeting Minutes – February 07, 2007 
In Attendance-Coach-Bobby Laudig, Assistant coach –Mike Christensen, K. Larson, G. 
Osborne, K. Malone, K.Allen (Arndt), Ellen Hofman (Harkey), K. Kerkoff, M. Malone  
AGENDA 
Recoup of League Meeting – update from Kelly Malone 
-There are two new league teams in division 2- Wenatchee and Three Rivers. These two 
teams are hosting a tournament in April. 
-Players are not allowed to wear the Canadian Box Style Helmets 
-Nathan Hale game jersey colors for Home games are the light jerseys and away games 
are the red jerseys. 
-Sportability has the web link for the official season game schedule 
-Team Rosters are due to Sportability by March 1st – to post assigned jersey numbers 
-The league dues are $7.00 per player – we need to notify the league if a game is 
cancelled or we will have to pay the fees. 
 
Team Washington LaCrosse- Competes on a National level. Once you are on the team it 
is free to the player – all expenses including travel, uniforms etc. will be paid for by 
Team WA LaCrosse. Players are nominated by their coach for a free try-out for the team 
in June. The top 20 high school players are chosen. 
 
View towards Season 
– WIAA won’t allow practices to start earlier in the year. Some discussion regarding 

approaching WIAA to reconsider especially for the new division 2 teams. 
– The first practice starts February 26th, from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. 
– Coach Laudig wants JV players to attend all Varsity games but Varsity will practice 

during JV games. 
– There may be a pre-season scrimmage after 2/26/07 possibly 3/8 – Thursday with 

Roosevelt. 
– We may have another game for “Senior Night” with Roosevelt on May 11th, since all 

of the end of \season games are away games. 
 
Lynden Cavaliers Preseason Tournament – to be determined after a few practice days. 
 
Registration 
Nathan Hale registration forms have to be turned in February 15th. If a player does not go 
to N.H., there is a $30.00 sports participation fee. 
- There will be a pre-season meeting at Meadowbrook Community Center on February 

21st- time to be determined. This is a meeting for everyone but especially players 
from other schools i.e. Summit, U. Prep and Ingrahm. 

 
Recruitment Activities 
Kelly volunteered to attend a day at Ingraham during lunchtime to recruit players, 
possible date February 15th. 
-No news regarding recruitment activities at U.Prep 



- There was an e-mail from Football Coach Hopkins to Laudig with e-mail address of 
football players. Coach Laudig plans to send e-mail invitations to all the football 
players as an off-season conditioning sport opportunity. Coach Laudig also plans to 
place an announcement/invitation in the next Raider Reader. 

 
Transportation Policy – The Board reaffirms that no student may drive other students to 
away games. Individual players may be granted exception to drive themselves on a case-
by-case basis. 
 
Budget 
Authorization of Expenditures – Kevin Larson advised that there is $300.00 available 
from the Sports Booster Club for the Lacrosse team. There is a need for two new practice 
nets. The receipts from the purchase of the nets need to be brought to the Sports Boosters 
for reimbursement.  
-Kelly will e-mail the league asking for fund raising boundaries. 
 
Next meeting will be Wednesday, March 7th at 7 p.m. at Summit Field.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

 


